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Fertility Network UK responds to findings 

in HFEA ‘State of the Fertility Sector’ report  

 
Catherine Hill, chief executive of Fertility Network UK, said: “We know that the results of today’s HFEA 

report on the ‘State of the Fertility Sector’ will be of huge reassurance to fertility patients across the 

country who deserve the highest level of safety and care when seeking treatment. 

 

“We would like to particularly urge clinics to make a concerted effort to reduce the number of patients 

affected by OHSS, as we see that the number of women affected by the condition has not dropped 

demonstrably in recent years.” 

 

Francesca Hockham, a fertility patient who experienced OHSS, said: “Having experienced Ovarian 

Hyperstimulation Syndrome (OHSS) during my own fertility treatment journey, I understand the physical 

and emotional toll it can take. OHSS not only ended my dream of a fresh embryo transfer but also added 

unexpected hardships to an already challenging process. 

 

“It's crucial that regulators and clinics prioritize the well-being of women like me who undergo fertility 

treatments. We deserve every effort to prevent OHSS through strict monitoring and compassionate 

care. Let's work together to ensure fewer women face the pain and setbacks that come with OHSS, 

making the path to parenthood smoother and less daunting.” 

 

 

Notes to editors: 
Contact: Claudia Congrave, Comms & content manager on 07494-991288 
media@fertilitynetworkuk.org 
 

1. Fertility Network UK provides practical and emotional support, information and 

advice for anyone experiencing fertility issues. The charity works to raise the 

profile and understanding of fertility issues and to push for timely and equitable 

provision of fertility treatment throughout the UK.  www.fertilitynetworkuk.org 

2. Fertility Network UK provides a free and impartial Support Line open from 10am 

to 4pm. 

Mon, Wed and Fri: 0121 323 5025, support@fertilitynetworkuk.org 
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Tues and Thurs: 07816 086694, janet@fertilitynetworkuk.org 

 
3. Fertility Network UK supports people. We rely on voluntary donations to continue 

our vital work. You can donate now via text; text FNUK plus the donation amount 
to 70085. Or you can donate by visiting www.justgiving.com/fertilitynetwork  
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